Dear Public,

Pursuant to <u>26 V.S.A.</u> § <u>5343(c)</u>, the Vermont Office of Profession Regulation has published Proposed Administrative Rules of the Board of Nursing ("proposed rules").

The Board proposes to strike and rewrite its rules with the following goals in mind:

- Advance State policy, articulated in 26 V.S.A., ch. 57, prioritizing public protection while minimizing administrative burdens and barriers to licensure;
- Provide for the administration of the newly passed Nurse Licensure Compact (NLC);
- Eliminate outdated and superseded provisions;
- Codify position statements and practice guidelines into rule;
- Establish consistency with administrative rules of other professions;
- Update language to be consistent with current healthcare terminology; and
- Condense language where possible to facilitate clarity of understanding.

Please join us for a public meeting to learn more and to offer your feedback. OPR staff will participate remotely via videoconference. OPR recommends remote participation to everyone.

→ Thursday, December 8, 2022 | 5:30 pm - 7:30pm

## Microsoft Teams meeting

Join on your computer, mobile app or room device

Click here to join the meeting

Meeting ID: 212 762 193 494

Passcode: 7As229

Download Teams | Join on the web

Or call in (audio only)

+1 802-828-7667,,253741215# United States, Montpelier

Phone Conference ID: 253 741 215#

Find a local number | Reset PIN Learn More | Meeting options

-and-

## → Monday, December 12, 2022 | 1:00 pm – 3:00pm

## Microsoft Teams meeting

Join on your computer or mobile app

Click here to join the meeting

Or call in (audio only)

+1 802-828-7667,,527426806# United States, Montpelier

Phone Conference ID: 527 426 806#

Find a local number | Reset PIN Learn More | Meeting options

To promote public participation, we have invited an extensive list of stakeholders to these meetings. Please feel free to share this email with others who may not have received the invitation directly.

Email written comments to <u>sos.opr.comments@vermont.gov</u> by December 12, 2022. Please note that comments are a public record and are required to be published online, including the commenter's name, affiliation, and contact information.

We look forward to having you join us for this important conversation.

Sincerely,

Lauren Hibbert Shiela Boni, MSN, RN

Director, OPR Nursing Executive Officer, OPR